Демонстрационный вариант контрольно-измерительного материала для промежуточной аттестации в форме контрольной работы в 8 классе МБОУ «Старосаврушская ООШ» Аксубаевского муниципального района РТ по английскому языку

1. Read the Story and do the Tasks: When Polly left school, she had no idea what she wanted to do.

A friend of hers, who was a year older and whose name was Josephine, was at art college, and she persuaded Polly to join her there. Polly's father worked in a factory, and her mother worked in a shop. They were saving their money to buy their own house and they had hoped that Polly would start earning money too as soon as she left school, so when she told them that she wanted to go to art college, she expected them to have objections. But in fact they had none. "You'll have to find some kind of job to pay for your college", Polly's mother warned her. "Your father and I will be very happy to keep you at home but we have no money for your college course and none for paints and all the other things you'll need." "Thank you very much," Polly answered." I'm really very grateful to your both. And there's no problem about getting a job. The head of the college has offered me one in their library." After a few months, Polly's parents really felt very proud that their daughter was going to college, especially when she brought home some of the things she had painted, for which she had received high praise from her teachers. Хорошо 70-84 неудовлетворительно 50 и менее Polly sometimes went to museums to see paintings by famous artists and one day she said to her parents," Why don't you come to a museum with me one day? Then I can tell you all about the paintings by famous artists, and you can see the kinds of things I'm trying to do myself." Polly's mother was free on Thursday afternoons and on Saturdays but her father sometimes had to work on those days. They waited until one Saturday when he didn't have to work and they all went off to the museum that Polly had chosen. She showed her parents some famous paintings and then they came to one they recognized. "This,", Polly said, pointing to it, "is Van Gogh's Sunflowers." "What cheek!" Polly's father answered. "He's copied the picture we've had in our hall for the last ten years!"

- a. Make your choice 1. What made Polly go to art college?
- a) the fact that she had a friend there,
- b) the fact that she had left school
- 2. Why didn't her parents have much money to give her?
- a) because Polly started earning,
- b) because they wanted to save money to buy a house
- 3. How did Polly pay for her college course?
- a) by getting money from her parents
- b) by working in the college library
- 4. Was Polly a good student?
- a)No, she wasn't
- b) Yes, she was.
- 5. Where did Polly see the paintings by famous artists?
- a) in the college library
- b) in the museum
- 6. Whom did she invite to a museum one day?
- a) her father
- b) her friend Josephine
- c)her parents
- 7. When was her father free?
- a) every Saturday
- b) some Saturdays

- 8. Where did Polly take her parents one Saturday?
- a) to a museum
- b) to the library
- c) to the college exhibition
- 9. Why did Polly's parents recognize a picture there?
- a) because it was a copy of one in their hall
- b) because there was a copy of it in their hall.
- 10. Why was Polly's father annoyed?
- a) because he thought someone had put a copy of Van Gogh's picture in his house
- b) because he thought Van Gogh had copied a picture in his house.
- b. Choose the right word
- 1. Polly went to art college (and/but) her friend Josephine did (not/too). 2. Polly was (younger/older) than Josephine. 3. Polly (could not/was able to) stay in her parents' house (although/because) they needed (no/their) money for buying a house. 4. They (could/couldn't) pay for her college course(and/but they could/or) for her paints and things. 5. This (didn't matter/made things difficult), because Polly got (a/no) job. 6. Polly painted (rather badly/very well) and she tried to learn more by (asking her parents/going to museums). 7. Polly's mother could (go/not go) to a museum with her, because she was (free/not free) on Saturdays, (and/but) her father could(always/sometimes/never)go too, because he was (always/sometimes/never) free on Saturdays. 8. They (all/both) went to a museum at last. 9. They saw a picture which (they had a copy of/was a copy of one) in their house. 10. After a (few/some/any) months Polly's parents felt very proud (of/for) their daughter.
- II. Use the Highlighted Word in the Correct Form It was a fresh, clear morning. Pamela opened the window and looked out. Her flat was on the 1 (THREE) floor and she could see the busy street below perfectly well. Pamela was happy to live in the city. She came from a small village and moved to the city only two years before. Here she had a good job, a nice flat, and lots of new friends – she could not wish for a 2(GOOD) life than now. Pamela was about to close the window when a man on the street attracted her attention. 3(WEAR) an old-fashioned coat and a checked cap. Pamela The man 4(NOT/CAN) see his face but the man looked familiar. She was sure that she 5 (SEE) him somewhere before. The man looked up and Pamela recognized him. He was Old Tom, the village baker and her former neighbour. "Hey, Pam!" he shouted to 6 (SHE). "Can you let me in? The front door 7(LOCK) and I can't get upstairs." "Yes, sure," nodded Pamela. "I 8(BE) downstairs in a minute." Though Tom's voice sounded calm and 9(FEEL) a sudden panic. "What 10.(make) him travel all the long way from the village?" she wondered. III. Form the Correct Word People travel a lot nowadays. Planes are considered to be the 1.(COMFORT) means of transport but for some people airports can be most a nightmare. There are 2.(END) queues when you check in and you waste lots of time if your flight is delayed. However, there are some airports where you can 3 (ACTUAL) enjoy yourself. For example, you'll never be bored at Hong Kong's international airport. There are thousands of people from 4(DIFFER) countries here but the passengers never experience any problems because everything is well organized. There are attendants in red coats, who help you to get from one place to another. It's very good people for with no sense of 5. (DIRECT). The attendants always are very polite and 6 (HELP).

Демонстрационный вариант КИМов для промежуточной аттестации. Английский язык - 8

1. The speaker describes how the career center for teenagers works. 2. The speaker says that languages are important for his/her future career. 3. The speaker talks about his/her family business. 4. The speaker explains what helped him/her make a career choice. 5. The speaker believes his/her career choice was wrong. 6. The speaker approves of working students.

Ключи: I. a . 1a,2b,3b,4b,5b,6c,7b,8a,9b,10b. b. 1. And/too, 2.younger, 3. Was able to/although/their 4.couldn't/and,5.didn't matter/a, 6.very well/going to museums,7.go/free/and/sometimes/sometimes, 8.all,9.they had a copy,10. few/of II. 1.third, 2.better,3.was wearing, 4. couldn't,5.had seen, 6.her,7.is locked,8. will be, 9.felt, 10.has made. III. 1. comfortable, 2. endless,3. actually, 4 different ,5.direction, 6.helpful. IV. A-1, B-5, C-4, D-6, E-2